

A LETTER FROM MAYOR ARMSTRONG

Dear Haysville Friends and Neighbors,

In the City of Haysville's last Community Newsletter, I told you about some of the projects the City was working on, including our street maintenance program, entryway signage, the addition of bicycle/pedestrian bridges in South Brooke and Peachwood Additions, and construction on the new Haysville Activity Center and Haysville Soccer Complex.

The 2016 street maintenance program is nearly complete. There has been substantial progress on the Haysville Activity Center (see photo below from September 19th) and the bicycle/pedestrian bridges are being installed. Entryway signs have been installed on North Main Street and Broadway; the remaining six signs should be erected by the end of the year. There is always plenty to do in town, but I speak for all employees of the City of Haysville when I say the community's patience during our progress is very much appreciated!

As always, though, I continue to remain focused on the future. The Haysville City Council approved the budget for 2017 on August 8th. The City will be offering the same level of service without any increase to the mill levy. In fact, the mill levy for 2017 is .036 mills lower than it was in the 2016 budget. The City has also entered into an agreement with Haysville School District 261 for the construction of a natatorium. Having the new Activity Center, the Dewey Gunzelman Memorial Pool and the USD 261 Natatorium in one centralized complex will be an exceptional amenity for the citizens of Haysville.

Enhancing quality of life continues to be a key priority for City administration. To that end, the recreation department is steadily increasing their program offerings, both for young people and adults. Paint the Night, a new event just for adults, is one such example. Scheduled for November 18th at the Community Building, this wine and paint party should be an evening filled with fun. Haysville Recreation, in conjunction with Haysville Forward, is bringing back the Gobble Wobble Run/Walk, which is open to athletes of all ages and abilities. This year's event, on November 5th, will still be officially timed, but will feature both an 8K and a 5K.

Another priority in Haysville is maintaining and improving infrastructure. As Haysville continues to grow, expansions to our water delivery system become necessary. Work is currently being done

Progress on the Activity Center as of Sept 19th.

on south Meridian to connect two waterlines, which will create a loop system. This should ensure consistent service delivery and increase fire flows. You can hear more about this process by watching the August 8th City Council meeting, available on demand at Haysville-KS.com.

Very Truly Yours,

CITY OF TAYSVILLE

Bruce Armstrong, Mayor

RECREATION NEWS

Haysville's Recreation Department is committed to offering fun, fresh recreation programs to the citizens of Haysville. View more HAC events at HelloHaysville.com

Hunter Safety Course—Oct. 14 & 15—Free, ages 11 and up. Must attend both days to gain certification. Register through safehunters.com.

Halloween Spooktacular—Oct. 27—6:00-7:30 p.m.—Historic District—Wear your costume more than once! Events include parade, hayrack rides, games and more! Suitable for ages 10 and under.

Gobble Wobble 8k/5k Run/Walk—Nov 5— Register online at runsignup.com or in person at the HAC. Check-in begins at 8:00 a.m. at 401 S. Jane. Post race breakfast by Chris Cakes!

Turkey Shoot-out—Nov 14—6:00-7:30 p.m.—1st Grade thru Adult—\$1 for kids, \$3 for adults

Paint the Night—Nov 18—6:00-8:00 p.m.—\$35—Adults only; bring your own wine and glass; light snacks provided

Village Christmas—Dec 3—5:00-8:30 p.m.— Historic District—Most events are free—Lighting Ceremony, PRIDE Park, 6:00 p.m.

Pet Portraits—Dec 5—5:30-7:30—\$5 per pet

Questions about any of the events listed here? Contact the HAC at 316.529.5922.



Now offering scholarships for certain youth sports. Contact Rob at the HAC for details.

Follow the HAC on Facebook.com/
HaysvilleRecreation

YOU SHOULD KNOW ABOUT...

HAYSVILLE ZONING & PLANNING CODE ART. 5 SEC. 500 B(2b)

Portions of this article read: "No off-street parking shall be permitted in front yards, other than established hard surface driveways. Off-street parking in back and side yards shall be permitted on an all-weather surface. Off-street parking access path shall be an all-weather surface the width of the vehicle, and shall extend from the accessory off-street parking to the hard surface driveway or easement. All off-street parking shall not infringe on any road right-of-way or easement. "

What this means to you: Parking in front of a residence is only allowed on a hard surface driveway (or street) meaning that vehicles are not to be parked in a yard. Parking in back and side yards is allowed on an all-weather surface, as long as the drivable surface leading from the front driveway (or street) to the back/side parking area is an all-weather surface as well.

Examples of an All-weather Surface include: 1) asphalt, 2) concrete, 3) compacted rock/crushed concrete, 4) brick paver stone. Certain requirements for minimum depth and base layer apply. Contact Haysville's Planning & Zoning Administrator at 316.529.5900 for additional details.



You are invited to one of the most anticipated events of the holiday season: Village Christmas! Festivities include many events sure to get you in the Christmas spirit such as pictures with Santa, Kids' Crafts, Masonic Lodge Soup & Chili Feed, Sleigh Rides and more! Join us for the official City Lighting Ceremony at 6:00 p.m. at PRIDE Park. Proceeds benefit the Historic Committee, contact Kelsey Blue at 316.529.5922 for more info.

Drug Take Back

Twice every year, the Haysville Police Department participates in the Prescription Drug Take Back program, which provides a safe, responsible way to dispose of unused, unwanted and expired prescription and overthe-counter medications.

Our Fall 2016 Take Back event is on October 22nd from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. in the Police & Court Building, located at 200 W. Grand. Contact 316.529.5912 with questions.

License Requirements for Dogs In Haysville City Limits

All dogs at least six (6) months old residing within Haysville city limits are required to be vaccinated against rabies, and to be licensed with the city. Licenses are \$10 for sterilized dogs and \$20 for non-sterilized dogs, and can be purchased at City Hall with proof of vaccination. Contact the City Clerk's Office at 316.529.5900 with questions.



Facility Spotlight - Haysville Community Building

Located in W.W. Hays Historic Village Park, the Haysville Community Building is available to rent for family events, club meetings, luncheons and more. The cost of the rental is \$75.00 for Haysville residents or \$100.00 for non-residents, plus a refundable deposit of \$50.00. The building is ADA accessible, has tables and chairs to accommodate 80, and includes a full kitchen and ample parking.

Rent the Community Building

Contact the City Clerk's Office for more information or to reserve the Community Building for your event.

Haysville Community Building 130 E. Second St. Haysville, KS 67060

316.529.5900

HAYSVILLE FRIEND

PRSRT STD EWRWSS U.S. POSTAGE PAID PAID EDDM RETAIL

City of Haysville 200 W. Grand Haysville, KS 67060



HAYSVILLE-KS.COM



@HAYSVILLECITY



316.529.5900



/HAYSVILLEKS



HELLOHAYSVILLE.COM

#GreatThingsAreHappeningInHaysville